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Friday 4th November 2022 
DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

 
Dear School Community,  
 
Despite the awfully wet weather we have endured over the last fortnight, it was lovely to end our assembly this 
afternoon in glorious sunshine.  
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY GROUP 
It was wonderful to see such large crowds enjoying our Twilight Market two weeks ago. Despite the heavy rainfall that 
morning, we were truly fortunate that the skies cleared, allowing our school community to come together and have 
fun across the rest of the day. Not only did we have current families in attendance, we also welcomed new families, 
neighbours and past students, one of which last attended our school in 1949!  
 
As always, such events are not possible without the planning and organisation of our Coburg West School Community 
Group lead by Betsy Dray, Bridget Morris and Kate Thompson, along with the masses of parent and staff volunteers. 
On behalf of our whole school, I thank each and everyone one of you, whether you helped set up, served at a stall or 
danced the night away, you all contributed to the success of this event.  
 
Look out for the messages later in this newsletter for other opportunities to help out this year. 
 
STUDENTS REPRESENTING CWPS WITH PRIDE 
In recent weeks we have had so many students going off on excursions, gala days and sporting competitions. We have 
been so proud of the manner in which they have presented themselves in the broader community, not to mention 
their achievements and efforts. Look out for updates in future editions of our Newsletter.  
 
2023 PLANNING 
We have now had the first two Transition sessions for our incoming Prep students and their parents. It has been 
wonderful to see so many of our future students so excited to be coming to ‘big kids’ school. It was also pleasing to 
see so many of these new families attending our Twilight Market. 
 

Monday 7th November Science Works excursion Grade 6 

Wednesday 9th November Prep Transition Transition 3 

Tuesday 15th November Immigration Museum Grade 5 

Thursday 17th November Prep Transition Transition 4 

Monday 21st November Bush Camp Day – extended day Grade 2 

Tuesday 6th December Melbourne Museum Grade 2 

Mon 12th - Fri 16th December Grade 3/4 Swimming Cost to be advised 

Thursday 15th December Luna Park Grade 6 

Friday 16th December Meet the Teacher  Reports to go home 

Monday 19th December Windy Hill excursion Grade 5 

Monday 19th December Grade 6 Graduation  

Tuesday 20th December END OF TERM 4 Dismissal at 1.30pm 
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At this stage we are finding that our enrolment numbers for 2023 are still fluctuating, with enrolments still coming in, 
along with families advising that they will be moving away. Despite these changing numbers, we are still trying to 
proceed with planning for next year. 
 
Across this past year, I have been working with staff from our Regional Office as we struggled to staff and maintain 
some consistency in the delivery of our Greek Language Program. Thankfully I am now able to confirm, that with thanks 
to the team in Regional Office, I have secured funding which will allow us to continue delivering our Greek Language 
Program next year. We look forward to providing a steady year of Greek Language learning ahead.    
 
PARENT PAYMENTS 
I wish to remind families who have not yet done so, that it is not too late to make your voluntary contributions for this 
2022 school year. Unfortunately, at this stage of the year, only 61% of families have made these payments which is 
more than 20% down on this time last year. These payments can be made via the COMPASS App and will cover costs 
incurred by our school to provide the essential learning items your children utilise to complete their daily learning 
tasks (eg pencil, paper and other stationary items, art supplies and sport equipment), as well as keeping our school 
nurse engaged to provide the daily care and support for the numerous children visiting First Aid each day.  
 
ENROLMENTS FOR 2023  
As already mentioned above, our transition program for new Prep students and their families have begun. As such, it 
is important that those who have not yet enrolled, do so as quickly as possible. Please call the office on 9386 1286 to 
arrange a personalised enrolment tour as soon as possible. 
 
On the other hand, we are still hearing of families who are possibly moving away. If you are an existing family at CWPS 
and do not expect your children to be attending our school in 2023, please advise the office in writing as soon as 
possible if you have not already done so.  
 
Enjoy the sunshine and warmer weather across the coming week.  
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 
Prep L Kaylin We Care  Frankie  Ms. Lebon/ Ms. Corn 
Prep P Goldie We Care  Wren  Mr. Jones/ 

Mrs. DiVincenzo 
Prep Y Donnie We Care  Will  Ms. Youla 

1B Jaxon We Are Learners Elena We Are Respectful Ms. Chloe Bindloss 

1D Hugh We Are Learners Andre We Are Learners Mr. Peric 
1P Max, Ella, Scout, 

Evie, Isaac 
We Are Learners Harvey We Are Learners Ms. Preston 

2A Hugo We Are Learners Rosina We Care  Ms. Alihos 

2F Sofia We Are Learners Phillip We Care  Ms. Fonte De Vos 
2N   Jack We Care  Mr. Niciak 
3B   Sebastian We Care Ms. Blackman 

3R Teddy We Are Learners   Mr. Robinson 

3S Niamh We Are Respectful Oliver We Are Respectful Mrs. Spiteri/ 
Mrs. Pavich 

4K Lani We Are Learners Stephanie We Are Learners Mr. Isaac Krauss 

4M Lili We Are Learners Lucas & Ari We Are Learners Ms. Rhiannon Mardesic 
4R Christopher We Are Respectful   Mrs. Rigby 

5B Felix We Are Learners Felix We Are Learners Ms. McKenzie/Ms. Blatti 
5R Christian We Are Learners Lucy We Are Learners Mrs. Roberts 

5T Mr. Harvey We Care    Mr. Torpey 
6F Isaac We Are Learners   Ms. Franco 

6J Jack & Ollie We Are Learners Grade 6J We Care  Mr. Jenkins 
6K Yannic We Are Learners   Mr. Kashani 

 

CWPS GOOD 
CITIZENS 

 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by 

exhibiting positive behaviours which reflect our School Values. 
 

 4th November 

Green House James 4K 

Red House Maggie 3R 

Gold House Violet 4K 

Blue House Alex 2A 
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   I have had the privilege of distributing the Premiers Reading Challenge certificates to the 82 students who 

completed the 2022 challenge. Congratulations to the following students:  Congratulations to: 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

     

Niamh P. 3R 
Lydia B. 3B 
Patrick B. 3R 
Ted T. 3R 
Kunjan H. 3B 
Mitchell H. 3R 

Juni M. 3S 
Audrey M. 3S 
Samuel W. 3B 
Orlando S. 3B 
Sebastian C. 3B 
Sofia C. 3S 

Oliver G. 3S 
Jude M. 3R 

Mason W. 1B 

Scout M. 1P 

Grace W. 1B 

Samuel F. 1D 

Zoe M. 1B 

Flynn M. 1P 

Phoebe H. 4K 

Olivia V. 4R 
Marianne S. 4R 
Stephanie K. 4K 
Nicola M. 4R 
Clarissa L. 4M 
Joel S. 4R 

Lili S-S. 4M 
Gus N. 4K 
Panos A. 4R 
Claudia B 4K 
Ava N. 4R 
Patrick Z. 4K 

Peter V. 4M 
Rose L. 4R 
Mariah N. 4K 
Gemma L. 4M 
Emily W. 4K 
Avielle P. 4K 

Josephine R. 2F 

Romarios T. 2F 
Remy D. 2F 
Lux L. 2N 
Frankie W. 2A 
Seth T. 2A 
Olivia N. 2N 

Rosina Z. 2A 
Zoe B. 2F 
Lyla B. 2A 
Genevieve G-S. 2N 
Lukas R. 2F 
Georgia B. 2A 

Imogen M. 2A 

Wren N. Prep P 
Eleanor R. Prep Y 
Esme B. Prep L 
Niamh M. Prep P 
Peter O. Prep L 

Raffy T. Prep Y 
Leon R. Prep Y 
Fletcher G. Prep P 
Adeline K. Prep Y 

Charlotte B. 5T 

Penelope Q. 5T 
Billy S. 5R 
Eric B. 5T 
Grace D. 5T 
Max D. 5B 
Katherine T. 5T 

Florence H. 5T 
Lucy B. 5R 
Elijah V. 5B 
Vera C. 5T 
Violet W. 5T 
Madeline R. 5T 
Guy B. 5T 

Tilly F. 6J 

Bella S-S. 6F 

Yannic B. 6K 

Ruby S. 6F 

Christian K. 6J 

Ashleigh H. 6F 

 



We are Learners / We are Respectful / We are Safe / We Care 

 

In addition, the following students also received a Premiers Readers Challenge pin for having 
read the most books in their class. Congratulations to: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

We hope to see many more participants in 2023! 
 
Patricia Amerena  
English Leading Teacher                                             
 

 
 
 
 

Student Grade Books Read 

Fletcher G. Prep P 92 Books 

Peter O. Prep L 48 Books 

Leon R. Prep Y 84 Books 

Rafferty T. Prep Y 84 Books 

Samuel F. 1D 49 Books 

Flynn M. 1P 101 Books 

Zoe M. 1B 67 Books 

Genevieve G-S. 2N 56 Books 

Imogen M. 2A 121 Books 

Georgia B. 2A 121 Books 

Lukas R. 2F 76 Books 

Oliver G. 3S 111 Books 

Jude M. 3R 248 Books 

Sebastian C. 3B 47 Books 

Avielle P.  4K 333 Books 

Gemma L. 4M 49 Books 

Rose L. 4R 49 Books 

Guy B. 5T 101 Books 

Elijah V. 5B 32 Books 

Lucy B. 5R 31 Books 

Christian K. 6J 44 Books 

Yannic B. 6K 19 Books 

Ashleigh H. 6F 55 Books 
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ART SHOW 2022 
 

We would like to thank our young talented 

CWPS artists who produced amazing art 

pieces for our art show last week. Our 

students have worked enthusiastically 

throughout the year, producing an array of 

diverse pieces using various skills, techniques 

and processes. 

Students were very excited to see their art 

pieces on display and took great pride in 

showcasing their artwork for families and 

friends to view. 

Thanks also to our Coburg West community, 

who came to view the displays. 

While some of the artwork has been sent 

home, most will remain on display for the 

next few weeks. Please feel free to pop in 

either before or after school. 

 

Georgia Kyrkilis & Joan McGregor 

Visual Arts Teachers 
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CWPS Sustainability news… 
 

Have you seen the cool CWPS Keep Cup? You can now purchase one from the CW school 
reception or via the QKR app - the cup is made by Keep Cup, so you know it’s reliable and 
cool and easy to clean. Available in Small and Medium sizes. 
 
Buy one for the kids so they can keep it in their school bags for a hot chocolate from the 
canteen during their lunch break and grab one for yourself too…. for that morning coffee 
at Good Times after school drop off! 

 
                                       Thanks to Maggie and Orlando for being in the photo. 
        

Spring Garden Festival 

Saturday 5 November 11am - 4pm 
 

Reynard Neighbourhood House is 
hosting a spring festival to celebrate 
the delights of spring. Engage in a food 
swap, art activities for the kids, an 
Indigenous plant workshop, a zero 
waste cooking workshop, a seed library 
launch and a climate action forum! 
 
Where: Robinson Reserve, 104A 
Reynard Street, Coburg 
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WEST COBURG CRICKET CLUB 

U10, U12, U14 and U16 Mixed Teams & U10, U12, U14 All Girls Teams 
Under 10 mixed teams train Monday, play Fridays 

Under 12 mixed team train Wednesday – choose Friday evening or Saturday morning team 
Under 10 girls team train Sunday morning, play Mondays 

Under 12 girls team train Sunday morning, play Wednesdays 
U14 girls team train Sunday morning, play Mondays 

AND FOR THE YOUNGER CRICKETERS 
Junior Blasters Cricket Program for Boys and Girls aged  5 – 8 years old 

Contact Ray Freeman on 0402 407 831  
All Registrations On Line via Club Website: http://westcoburgcc.com.au/ 

                                                                       

 

                                                                                                                                                                                            

 

http://westcoburgcc.com.au/
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FOSTER CARERS NEEDED 
If you have thought about foster care, please get in touch and 

ask the questions you have always wanted to. 

Ring: Key Assets 1800 932 237 or 1800 WE CARE 

Email: info@keyassets.org.au 

Web: canifoster.org.au or keyassets.org.au 

 
 

 

mailto:info@keyassets.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fcanifoster.com.au%26c%3DE%2C1%2CnTXTv-HMudadjJZ8W_TUmFnXI1clQBjzFyaIXgSPwwJR0DyMn-m7V6eSjWksxbhNcfx9J1kISIGDMJzLe6bIAxPrHK-zII1dJzJMgdgwIYaiSkyx-hfEB7Jw2g%2C%2C%26typo%3D1%26ancr_add%3D1&data=05%7C01%7CAnna.Raffaele%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd314a62390954d77d32b08dab61c3410%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638022529512711130%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eLsX8fMub2lR4c249Y0NY62uPb%2Ff1QLwWiSqqovCW9c%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.keyassets.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnna.Raffaele%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd314a62390954d77d32b08dab61c3410%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638022529512711130%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WyYV3iJmB9JmLaTAn5l3y8JlTgSih2EQ2EYVMCy8Mh8%3D&reserved=0

